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Any sustainable plan should include the avoidance of dangerous or health risk items from our community.  Radon represents a health risk in that it is the second leading cause of lung cancer, second only to cigarette smoke, according to the U.S. Surgeon General.  Radon is also present in the Sierra Nevada in much higher concentrations than any part of either California or Nevada.  The 2007 Lake Tahoe Radon Survey conducted by the State of California found that 1 out of every 2 house in South Lake Tahoe have elevated radon concentrations, that is over the EPA action level of 4 pCi/L (picocurries per liter).  With half the house in an unsafe condition, a sustainable plan should include testing all houses and encouraging existing homeowners with elevated levels of radon to fix the problem (this is what the EPA and Surgeon General recommend for all houses in the United States), and radon ordinances so that ALL new homes are built using EPA approved RRNC (Radon Resistant New Construction) techniques.  This is exactly what El Dorado County and the City of South Lake Tahoe declined to do.  A sustainable plan for our community should be a health promoting plan and radon mitigation should be part of that plan.  For more information on radon in the Sierra Nevada, please visit my web page:  http://www.RadonAtTahoe.com. 

Jeff Miner 
Radon At Tahoe 
http://www.RadonAtTahoe.com
